

Senator Montgomery calls on the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation and the NYC Department of Environmental Protection to investigate environmental conditions surrounding 280 Richard Streets in Red Hook

SENATOR VELMANETTE MONTGOMERY April 2, 2018

ISSUE: ENVIRONMENT, CONSTRUCTION, ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS, DUST CONTROL



Senator Velmanette Montgomery writes to Commissioner Basil Seggos of the New York
State Department of Environmental Conservation and Commissioner Vincent Sapienza. P.E.
of the New York City Department of Environmental Protection to request an investigation
into the environmental conditions at 280 Richards Street in Red Hook. The letter is in

response to numerous constituent complaints and community meetings regarding dirt from large mounds left on the former industrial site and its potential toxicity.

In her letter, Senator Montgomery writes:

9

I am writing to request that your respective offices conduct a soil test of the dirt mounds on the pier at 280 Richards Street and investigate the excessive flooding conditions in the area surrounding this site. My office has received numerous complaints about potentially toxic dust emanating from this empty lot filled with mounds of soil mixed with excavated materials.

9

My constituents have expressed concern about the dust and sediment that are regularly blown off the mounds by the wind. The dust gets into their homes: covering their vehicles, windows and terraces. Those who live in the area must keep their windows closed, even on warm days to keep out the sediment for fear of potential exposure to contaminants.

To read the full letter, download the PDF.

To learn more about this issue, visit:

https://bklyner.com/neighbors-want-red-hoek-point-developer-address-environmental-concerns/

https://bklyner.com/cb6-holds-approving-thors-revised-red-hoek-point-plans-neighborhood-concerns-addressed/